
                                                                 

   

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
16 December 2024 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
After a very busy term with lots of exciting events which have made me feel incredibly proud or all our 
community, I have come to write my last Headteacher Bulletin for 2024 I personally thank everyone for their 
support over the past few months and look forward to the adventures that 2025 will bring.   
 
If you follow us on our social media platforms you will have seen all the exciting events that have made me 
feel proud to see so many of our children participate in.    
 
I have been very pleased with how our current Year 7 students have settled into the school community 
during their first term at secondary school.  Year 11 have just completed their first round of mock exams 
and Year 10 have settled into their first term of GCSE subjects. 
 
Please can I take this opportunity to wish you all a safe and happy Christmas break. 
 
Christmas lunch 
A reminder that on Wednesday we have our annual Christmas Lunch.  Students not participating in this will 
only be able to purchase food at break time.   
 
Mufti 
The last day of term will be Mufti. Please make a donation of £1 via Scopay to cover Mufti for this term. 
Throughout the year we will have 3 Mufti days (one in each term) so if you would prefer to pay for all three 
in one payment you can do so. 
 
Y11 Parents' Evening booking  
Y11 Parents’ Evening is on Thursday, 23 January 2025. This is an important evening and provides you with 
an opportunity to find out how your child is progressing in year 11 and to discuss their report and the results 
from their recent mocks. 
  
We will be hosting this via School Cloud, which you can access through the school website. The Parents’ 
Evening will be open for bookings today, Monday 16h December from 4:00pm. Please make sure to book 
your appointments online in good time; you will not be able to book appointments after 12:00am on 
Thursday, 23 January as we need to allow ourselves time for administration. To access the system, you 
can use this link: https://priorycofeschool.schoolcloud.co.uk/ 
  
The full letter can be found here Y11 Parents' Evening Letter 
 
Key events this week:  
18 December     Christmas lunch     
20 December (1:00pm)  End of term – MUFTI for students who have paid their £3 contribution  
      for the year via ScoPay  
 

https://priorycofeschool.schoolcloud.co.uk/
https://thepriorycofe.com/wp-content/uploads/2024/12/Initial-letter-to-Year-11.pdf


   

 

   

 

Key events for next term: 
Monday 06 January   Staff Inset 
Tuesday 07 January   Start of Term 
16 January    Flu vaccinations (catch up session) 
23 January    Year 11 Parents’ evening 
25 January    DofE Bronze training day 
04 February    Year 11 Mock Interview Day 
05 & 06 February   Gym & Dance Show 
13 February    Year 10 Reports 
 
Best wishes, 
 

 
Mrs Trimnell 
Headteacher 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                      


